
Come April 1st, 2022 

there will be an open 

seat on the Peck Village Council.  This seat is to replace 

Tim Heiden as he has been appointed to Village Supervisor.   If 

you are interested in becoming a big part of your community 

please get a letter of interest to the Village Clerk by April 8th 

2022.  The candidate will be appointed at the April 20th 2022 

Village Council Meeting at 7:00pm.   

 

 

The Peck Lion’s Club is selling chocolate bunnies just in time for 

Easter! All of the proceeds from the sale goes directly back into the 

community. What a great way to help support your community while 

getting a sweet treat for the upcoming holiday. Available in milk or 

dark chocolate. $5.00 each.  Please reach out to any Lion’s club mem-

ber to purchase.  Some members are Tim Heiden, Wanda Grifka, John 

Burns.    



The Peck American Legion Post 489 is hosting an Easter Egg Hunt on April 16, 2022.  This 

event will be for children 12 years of age and under and begins at 1:00pm.  The hunt will 

take place at 5894 Cass Road Peck, Michigan 48466.  They hope to see you there with 

your children and grandchildren and great grandchildren!  

Chief of Police, Jeremy Crisenbery is constantly working to keep our 

department up to date and to keep our community safe.  Crisenbery 

has implemented a new policy  regarding citizen complaints.  If a citi-

zen is concerned with speeding traffic,  running stop signs,  requesting 

radar trailer, or any neighborhood concerns etc, the form needs to be 

completed and turned in to the Police Department.  An Officer will fol-

low up with any complaint completed and turned in at the Village Hall. 

This policy  eliminates word of mouth and reduces fabrication of de-

tails. Forms can be obtained at the Village Hall or on our website at 

villageofpeck.com.   

The Peck Summer Festival Dates have been set for the first weekend in June! The Summer 

Festival Committee is still looking to add members to its committee!  This committee is 

who is responsible for putting on the Summer Festival you all enjoy so much.  Please  

reach out to a member of the committee to get the details about joining them.  Members 

of this committee are Tim Heiden, Carie Bennett, 



In this section of the newsletter we are going to be introducing you to your Village Council Members over 

the next few months.  These people are your neighbors, your peers and your decision makers.  The Village 

council is consisted of 7 members.  It is an odd number for voting purposes, so there is always a tie break-

ing vote.  With 2022 being an election year, 4 members of the council will be up for reelection and/or the 

seat will be open for new members.  If you are interested in becoming a part of your local municipality 

please reach out to a current member or stop into the Village Hall to go over the details.  We look forward 

to working with you and seeing the changes you can make within your community!  

Tim Heiden, a former corrections officer, has been on the Village Council since 

2019.   He has served his community by being the zoning administrator and serv-

ing as a chair on the water committee, DPW committee and has also recently 

served on the Admin/Legal/Employee Committee .  While being on these com-

mittees Heiden has implemented the new water meter program and assisted in 

writing employment contracts and also saved the Village thousands of dollars by 

investigating and switching to new insurance companies and new programs for the street lighting.  

Many of you have heard that some streets in the Village will be resurfaced in the coming months.  

Heiden had applied to a grant which the Village was awarded! Heiden has made big leaps for the Vil-

lage although he will no longer be on council come April 1st  he will still be a big part of the Village as 

Village Supervisor.  Heiden resides in the Village with his wife and two children.   

Many of you have asked,  and it has now been 

scheduled, spring clean up weekend will be May 

13,14,15.  All items that you intend to set out must 

be out by Monday the 16th.  As always  the stipula-

tions with the cleanups are as follows:  No paint, no 

tires, no construction materials, carpet should be in 

4 ft lengths and rolled, items should be separated 

by like items, wood, steel etc, No full house 

cleanouts no landlord cleanouts.   

The Village of Peck offers brush pick up  on the 

first Monday of every month.  You may place out 

by the road brush/yard waste in yard waste bags 

or in hand able sizes and the DPW will pick up 

and dispose of for you.  This is a free service the 

Village offers to you.  If you have yard waste that 

was missed during pickup please call the office at 

810-378-5131.    



Council E-Mails 

President:  Carie Bennett    cbennettvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Mayor Pro Tem: Mike MacMillan   mmacmillanvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Trustees: 

 David Tyler     dtylervillageofpeck@gmail.com 

 Phronsie Warren       pwarrenvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

 Jason Fretenborough   jfretenboroughvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

 Craig Wissel   cwisselvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Zoning administrator: Tim Heiden  theidenvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Village of Peck 

30 E. Lapeer St. 

PO Box 317 

Peck, MI 48466 

 

Email: 

villageofpeck-

mi@gmail.com 

 

Phone: 

810-378-5131 

 

 

Hall Hours: 

 

Monday 

8:30-3:30 

CLOSED 12:00-

12:30 

 

Tuesday 

8:30-3:30 

CLOSED 12:00-

12:30 

 

WEDNESDAY 

8:30-3:30 

 

THURSDAY 

8:30-3:30 

 

Friday 

8:30-12:00 

The Village of Peck, known as Elk Corners from 1852 – 1903, was incorporated as the 

Village of Peck on February 26, 1903. The first council meeting was held on April 13, 

1903. The story has it that Peck was named after George W. Peck, pioneer lumberman, 

railroad builder and statesman. 

Electricity was installed in the Village in the year 1919. At that time, it was turned on 

promptly at 4:30 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. except Sunday, 

when it was on until 11:30 p.m. Finally, in 1925, the 

council gave permission to the electric company to 

supply all of Peck. 

In 1982 the Village purchased property which was 

annexed into the Village in order to install three 

lagoons. It was then required that all residents tap 

into the sewer system. In 1984 new water lines 

were installed, requiring all residents to use the Vil-

lage water system. At this time a new water tank holding 100,000 gallons of water, was 

purchased along with a system that kept track of how much water was being used.  

Visit us at villageofpeck.com or on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/

VillageofPeck 

 
Organization 
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